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March 13, 2017

Lieutenant Governor Kevin L. Bryant
Po Box 142
Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant:

Many thanks on your long history of service to South Carolina. We appreciate the new and fresh 
perspective you bring to the office of Lieutenant Governor. Your experience with Government will help 
stabilize issues that have gone unattended for some time.

As you know, the South Carolina State Employees Association (SCSEA) continues to serve as the primary 
advocate for state employees and retirees since 1943. In recognition of our history, we will host our 71st 
SCSEA Annual Meeting on Saturday, June 3, 2017. We are writing to invite you to be the keynote speaker 
for this historic event. Our annual meeting will be held at the SCSEA Auditorium Complex located at 421 
Zimalcrest Drive, Columbia, SC 29210.

We hope you can accommodate our request and share your thoughts on moving South Carolina forward. 
State employees and retirees are experiencing some tough times and it would be encouraging to hear 
from our new Lieutenant Governor.

I will drop off a copy of last year's annual meeting program for your review. We look forward to hearing 
from you. I can be reached at (803) 760-6704.

Carlton B. Washington 
SCSEA Executive Director

Office: 421 Zimalcrest Drive, Suite 302
Columbia, SC 29210 

Phone: (803) 765-0680

Mailing: P.O. Box 8447
Columbia, SC 29202

Email: mail@scsea.com
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